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STATE OF IDAHO 
EMERGENCY EXTENSION FOR IDAHO DRIVERS LICENSE CREDENTIALS 

 
August 29, 2018 

 
 
ATTENTION ALL IDAHO DMV CUSTOMERS AND PUBLIC AGENCIES 

 
The Idaho Transportation Department hereby extends the expiration date for expiring and expired driver’s 
license and identification cards through October 31, 2018. This does not apply to drivers whose privileges 
are currently withdrawn until reinstatement requirements are fulfilled.  Time is needed to implement a 
lasting solution to the DMV system problems and allow expired residents the opportunity to apply in person 
after that time. 

 
THIS EXTENSION DOES NOT APPLY TO THE FOLLOWING: 
1. Drivers with Commercial Drivers Licenses (CDLs) who do not have a legal presence 

document on file with the Idaho Division of Motor Vehicles. 
2. CDL drivers with expired HazMat endorsements.  

(These individuals will need to contact the department for further information and instructions.)  
 

It is highly recommended that those affected carry a copy of this letter to show law 
enforcement or TSA. 

 
If any customer or agency is in need of a physical document specifically identifying a customer for any 
service or need, please contact the Idaho Transportation Department, Division of Motor Vehicles at 208-
334-8736, or fax your request to 208-334-8586, or by email to dlmail@itd.idaho.gov. 
 
As further information becomes available, it will be relayed via public service announcements, and on the 
ITD Website. Please check frequently for new updates.  
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